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As described in the project traffic study and EIR documents, the Proposed Project (including the 

approved Alternative 9 Project) will be required by the City of Los Angeles to develop and 

implement a TDM Program.  However, the trip reductions associated with such a program alone 

(assumed as an approximately 15 percent reduction in the project’s residential component trips 

and approximately 10 percent reduction in the project’s commercial component trips) will not be 

sufficient to reduce the project-related impact at the intersection of Fountain Avenue and 

Havenhurst Drive to less-than-significant levels.  As a result, while a TDM Program is identified 

as a traffic mitigation measure for the Proposed (and Alternative 9) Project, since this program 

alone will not mitigate the impact, additional and/or supplemental measures were examined.   

The installation of new left-turn lanes in both directions on Fountain Avenue at Havenhurst Drive 

was also initially considered as a potential mitigation measure, but it was determined that the 

new left-turn lanes (either alone or in conjunction with any TDM Program-related trip reductions) 

would not reduce the Project’s potential impact at this location to less-than-significant levels.  

Additionally, this measure could create secondary impacts in the project vicinity due to the 

removal of some existing on-street parking on the south (eastbound) side of Fountain Avenue.  

As a result, such an improvement is not a feasible mitigation measure for the Project’s impact at 

the intersection of Fountain Avenue and Havenhurst Drive. 

Therefore, the only feasible mitigation measure to reduce the Project’s impact at the intersection 

of Fountain Avenue and Havenhurst Drive to less-than-significant levels is the installation of a 

new traffic signal.  As detailed in the project traffic study and EIR documents, a new traffic signal 

installed at the intersection of Fountain Avenue and Havenhurst Drive would reduce the impact 

of the Proposed (and Alternative 9) Project at that location to less-than-significant levels.  

Please let me know if you have any further questions or need additional information.   

Sincerely, 

 
Ron Hirsch, P.E. 
Principal 

 


